July/August 19

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Thank you for praying for Reed’s situation. One of his sisters got married in Hawaii, and his parents went for the
wedding. After staying a few weeks, they decided to stay in Hawaii for now. His dad came home for a few weeks
but is gone again. While he was here, Reed told him about receiving Christ and his spiritual growth from coming
to our church. His dad was excited about his decision and asked him to hold devotions in their house for Reed’s
other siblings. Because of this, God gave Reed the boldness to tell his dad that he was now a part of our church
and would no longer be attending the national church. His dad only asked that he stay involved in their village.
Praise the Lord!

The very next Sunday on our way to church, we received a call from Heidi, Reed’s wife, asking if they could get
baptized after the morning service. We proceeded to speed to church in hopes of filling the baptistery before
service ended. The water pressure was strong and we had a baptism. Reed and Heidi are newly married and
young converts who really need your prayers!

We were able to have VBS both in Malem and Tafunsak. Malem had a high day of 109 children and Tafunsak had
a high of 64. In both churches we had many of the older children ask more about salvation. Both churches have
seen an increase in their Sunday School departments.

We have a revival planned for September 22" thru 25%™. A friend, Jeremy Lockhart, will be preaching for us, and
he is bringing one of his daughters with him. Bethany is a good friend of Emily and Lauren and we have decided
to let it be a surprise to them. The Lockharts have already encouraged our hearts with this great kindness to our
girls.

Please pray as we begin to visit and invite people to our revival services. Tafunsak purchased enough books to
give one to every house in our village. We desire for God to speak to our hearts in these special services, but are
also praying for some unsaved that might attend.

Please remember to pray for Ursula who has been diagnosed and misdiagnosed over and over again. Her
physical health is good, but her medication is messing with mental state! We truly appreciate your prayers and
financial support. Your prayers, wise counsel, and an all-powerful God has helped us through a difficult situation.
And through the storm, God has helped in many other unexpected areas as well.

One of those extra blessings is our land. The church has always been on family
land with the verbal agreement that we can use the land “til Jesus comes.”
Due to a grant for remodeling, the family land needed to be separated in
our area, and we were able to get the agreement in writing. We have to
wait thirty days in case any of any family contest, but it looks very
optimistic!

Until He Comes,

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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